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NIAGARA CATHOLIC BOARD OF TRUSTEES ANNOUNCES
CAMILLO CIPRIANO
AS NIAGARA CATHOLIC’S NEXT DIRECTOR OF EDUCATION

The Niagara Catholic Board of Trustees is pleased to announce that Camillo Cipriano has
been selected as Niagara Catholic’s next Director of Education, effective Tuesday,
September 1, 2020. The appointment follows a comprehensive search that attracted
strong candidates from across Ontario led by the Board of Trustees and executive search
firm Promeus. Mr. Cipriano was endorsed by Niagara Catholic’s Board of Trustees during
a Special In-Camera Meeting of the Board on Friday, June 26, 2020.

Mr. Cipriano comes to Niagara Catholic with 23 years of leadership and experience as a
teacher and administrator in Catholic education. He most recently held the position of
Superintendent of Education with the Halton Catholic District School Board. Mr. Cipriano
has extensive knowledge about Ontario’s education system, with a particular focus on
student mental health.

“Mr. Cipriano is widely respected throughout Ontario’s education community for his
commitment to leadership and innovation in Ontario schools,” said Frank Fera, Chair of
Niagara Catholic’s Board of Trustees. “The Executive Search Committee was extremely
impressed with Mr. Cipriano’s commitment to Catholic education. Mr. Cipriano is
regarded for his innovative approach to education, which is crucial as we continue to
navigate through the challenges and opportunities presented by distance learning due to
COVID-19, and welcoming new members to our senior team. The Board of Trustees looks
forward to working with Mr. Cipriano, as we continue to build upon Niagara Catholic’s
strong foundation of excellence in Catholic education in the future.

“I would like to thank outgoing Director of Education John Crocco for his years of service
to Catholic education in Niagara. His strong leadership, along with the dedication and
commitment of all staff across Niagara Catholic, has positioned the Board to continue the
excellence in Catholic education our students and families expect and deserve.”



Mr. Cipriano holds an Honours Bachelor of Commerce degree from McMaster University,
and attended Teacher’s College at the University of Windsor. He also holds a Masters’
Degree in Educational Leadership from Niagara University.

“I'am honoured and humbled by the opportunity to serve the students, parents, staff and
our parish partners in the entire Niagara Region,” said Mr. Cipriano. “l am excited at the
opportunity to work with our strong senior team and dedicated Board of Trustees, in
continuing to support the students of Niagara Catholic in their academic success, faith
formation and mental health. | have been working closely with Director Crocco in the
transition of leadership, and am committed to building upon the many successes under
his leadership. | am also looking forward to getting to know the principals, teachers and
support staff across Niagara Catholic, in whatever way that may be in September.”

A photo of Mr. Cipriano is attached.

Niagara Catholic provides excellence in Catholic education to approximately 21,000 students throughout
Niagara; from Kindergarten through graduation.
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